
 

 

June 15, 2010 
 
 
 
 

NOTICE TO COUNSEL AND LITIGANTS 
 
 
 
In order to modernise and adapt our procedure to new technologies, please note that 
henceforth, all Court of Appeal judgments will be sent and unrepresented parties by 
email. 
 
 
It is important that you include your email address on the back of your 
proceedings in addition to your lawyer code, your telephone number and your 
facsimile number. 
 
 
If no email address is provided, a copy of the judgment will be sent by facsimile or by 
mail. 
 
 
At a party's request, the Clerk of the Court will send one certified copy of the judgment 
at no cost. All additional copies or copies requested by a third party may be obtained 
subject to the payment of published rates. 
 
 
Finally, please note that a free copy of all of Court of Appeal judgments may be 
obtained by accessing the following site: www.jugements.qc.ca. 
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